Christmas 2024

Dear Family and Friends,

You continue to be in our thoughts and prayers this holiday season. We send you our love and friendship.

Jance, Autumn, and their family (McKenna, Caden, Josh, Connor, and Hunter) continue to move on and are experiencing life. They remain a close family, and love to play board and card games together.

Grant, Sarah, and their boys (Lex and Ian) have been living in paradise in Hamilton, New Zealand. John and I

were able to visit in November and understand why they love it so much.



Brad, Jess, and their boys (Luke and Miles) are very active and love to travel together. We're so happy that they live only an hour away, and are so willing to help us out when needed.

We are so grateful that our sons and daughters-in-law are such great parents. We appreciate them so much for all the love, hard work, and thought they put into raising our grandchildren.

John is still working, golfing, and cheering on his favorite sports teams. He continues to attend Steelers games with his sister Jane, and is hoping for a playoff victory!

Jane, John, and I had a great time at the annual "Twilight Tailgate" golf outing at OGCC. There we are under the Steelers arch!



I'm so grateful to be able to enjoy my life right now, spending time with family and friends, traveling with John, and quilting.

We send our love and very best wishes to each one of you this holiday season. Like we always say ... we are VERY fortunate, and the Christmas season is a great time to express gratitude for our wonderful families and friends. We'd love to hear from all of you!

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!

Linda Boyer John Boyer

linda@jeboyer.com jeb@jeboyer.com